
            

  COUNCIL OF NORTHERN CAVING CLUBS 

British Caving Association 
 

 

Notification of Annual General Meeting 2016: 
 

Saturday 5th March 2016, Hellifield Village Institute, Hellifield, 10 am 

 

(Note change of date from 26th March as originally advertised, which clashed with Easter) 

 

Deadline for Committee/Officer applications and agenda items to be sent to the Secretary: 

9th January 2016 

 

Agenda will be made available at www.cncc.org.uk/minutes by 23rd January 2016 

 

Full member clubs wishing to vote are reminded to bring a letter signed by an official of 

their club to authorise them to deliver their clubs vote 

 

For more details see overleaf 

  



Hello everyone 

 

The date of the CNCC AGM for 2016 has changed from Saturday 26th March (as previously 

advertised) to Saturday 5th March, to avoid a clash with the Easter weekend. Please put this date in 

your diary and all full member clubs please aim to send a representative. 

 

As always there are 14 positions on the CNCC Committee available to full member clubs, and a 

number of Officer positions available to any interested individuals. 

 

We have a new section on the CNCC website called ‘Get Involved’ which should explain a little about 

what being on the Committee or being an Officer involves: 

 

http://www.cncc.org.uk/getinvolved/ 

 

The new date for the AGM means the deadline for providing notification of your intention to stand 

for an Officer or Committee position is 9th January (this is true also for current Committee/Officers 

wishing to restand). I would therefore urge you to consider this BEFORE Christmas.  

 

Notification needs only be an informal email to me (secretary@cncc.org.uk), ideally with a very short 

statement about why you are applying and any other relevant information. This will be circulated to 

all full members ahead of the meeting. 

 

Additionally, if you have any items you would like to propose or suggest for discussion with the CNCC 

membership at the AGM please let me know by the same deadline. 

 

As you will no doubt have seen from our last few newsletters,  there is considerable momentum at 

the moment towards improving access in a number of key regions, and towards making the CNCC an 

organisation that supports even more areas of caving than ever before. It would be great to 

welcome some new clubs to the Committee or Officers to the team to be part of this. 

 

I am always happy to answer any questions, please just drop me an email. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Matt Ewles 

Secretary, Council of Northern Caving Clubs 

 

http://www.cncc.org.uk/getinvolved/

